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Clark County Planning Commission November 15, 2017

c/o Sonja Wiser, Program Assistant
Clark County Community Planning

PO Box 9810

Vancouver, WA 98666-9810

VIA EMAIL sonja.wiser@clark.wa.gov

I am writing to convey the recommendation of the Cark County Railroad Advisory Board for the
implementation of SB5517.

We have spent many years of effort on the voluntary board pushing the agenda of the railroad.
One of the major impediments to the growth of the railroad is the lack of land available for
industrial development and growth of related jobs for Clark County. We have finally received the
support of the Washington Legislature and the Governor to gain access to needed land adjacent to
the railroad. We thank the Clark County Councilors, Planning Commission and county staff for
their efforts in helping pass this important legislation and the earlier establishment of the Rural
Industrial Land Bank.

We are very supportive of the work of the community planning staff, however, we believe
modification of proposed revisions to the comp plan and the overlay map are appropriate. We
have worked with legislators and others throughout the development and passage of SB5517. In
addition we have been involved in meetings with the person who drafted the bill and clearly
understands the intent of the bill. We believe the verbiage included in the attached draft of
changes to the comp plan more clearly captures the intent of SB5517.

In addition the property included in the Rural Industrial Land Bank was always intended to be a
property available for a large industrial development utilizing rail service. Although the land bank
is now effective, it is in jeopardy as a result of legal attacks. Only a portion of the land bank
property is included in the SB5517 implementation overlay. In order to give greater protection to
the entire land bank property all of the Industrial Land Bank property must be included in the
overlay.

We believe these implementation revisions should be adopted to clearly implement the legislation
intended by SB5517.

Again we thank the County Councilors, the Planning Commission and the county staff for their
efforts to implement this bill in 2017. The Railroad Advisory Board is ready to assist in any
manner needed.

Sincerely,

Daniel C. Weaver, Chair
Clark County Railroad Advisory Board









